## MID WEEK TENNIS REPORT. 2014-2015 SEASON

Season started on 14<sup>th</sup> October 2014, with seven teams, which caused a bye each week. Season ended on 24<sup>th</sup> March 2015, players having an 18 week season, with no full matches being called off for heat or wet weather.

A mystery doubles morning was held on 31st March 2015, with 17 players in attendance out of a total of 28 players plus a few reserves.

I attended the mystery doubles morning on behalf of the Association Management Committee to present the winning awards to the Clubs and players.

Premiers for this season were, Division 1 Littlehampton, Division 2 (Not enough Teams).

The Over 55 Trophy for the most sets won for the season, was awarded to Janine Norton from Onkaparinga Club and the Open Trophy for the most sets won for the season was Mandy Saward from Littlehampton Club and the runner-up was Chris Geue from Littlehampton Club.

At the end of presentations, a quick meeting was held to find out if there was anything players are unhappy with, but all players are extremely happy with current format.

A player did suggest that the Association should place an advert on the Hills Tennis Web Site in August with a contact number requesting new players.

Finally, I must thank Sue Berry and Chris Pobke for their help in running the programme, and especially Sue Berry and Debbie Martin for organising the mystery doubles morning and the Onkaparinga Club for allowing us to use their clubrooms and courts.

Adrian Pobke Mid Week Committee Member.